Minutes – General Meeting of Wentworth Falls Garden Club
Thursday 12th Feb. 2015 – Wentworth Falls School of Arts Hall
President – Celeste Shadie
· Welcomed members. Thank you to those who brought plants and produce for stall. Please label plants with name and colour of flower. 
· Welcomed new members: Robbert van Leeuwen, Barby Wylie.
· Welcomed visitors:  Raymond Schwarz, Nellie Gillott, Alan McKay, Liston Williams, Wilma Campion, Robbert Van Leeuwen, Patricia Caton and Janka Orelova and Margaux Harpham. 
· Welcomed Guest Speaker: John Menzel and his wife, Anne.
· Requested members to give their email addresses to WFGC and check for correctness of those already given. Form available  at Welcome desk.
· Thanked Hall Set Up volunteers. The roster almost complete. Will be emailed to volunteers and on WFGC website.
· Read Thank You note from Michael Cooper.
· Discussed WFGC previous Five Minute Speaker sessions. Advised will be having such a speaker today. 
· Passed Q&A book.

Secretary – Gai Horrocks
Advised members:
· Morning Tea roster needs additional volunteers. Passed clipboard.
· Completed Morning Tea and Hall Set Up rosters will be published on WFGC website.
· Two copies of GCA magazine, autumn edition, now in WFGC library. Includes WFGC 25th Anniversary write up.
· Audio Loop in Meeting Hall. Overview of Audio Loop. Link in by switching on connection on personal hearing aid. Tswitch/telecoil connection on 80% of individual hearing aids. Not on aids which are inserted entirely into ear.

· Feedback on success of Audio Loop would be appreciated.
Directed members’ attention to Noticeboard:

· Audio Loop and Tswitch details.
· Guest Speaker List. January – May.
Financial Report – Henry Nelson
As per Statement of Accounts 1st January – 31st January 2015
Total Funds: $1,837.81.   Total Income: $648.25.   Expenditure: $582.70
Available Funds: $1,903.36
Move Acceptance of Financial Report: Henry Nelson. Seconded: Johanne Rondeau-Wall.
Treasurer advised:

· Income: new and renewal subscriptions, lanyards, entrances, plant stall, garden tips, calendars, tours, bank interest.
· Expenditure: Speaker- Lorraine McMiles, morning teas, raffle/door prizes, stationary – Gai and Merilyn, Lithgow District Garden Club, Beyond the Walls transport, GCA affiliation fees.
Welfare – Lea Nelson

Advised:
· Get Well cards sent to Adrienne Brown, Dorothy Davis, Ric Kells and Lynnie Eccleston.
· Thank you card back from Adrienne Brown, Carol Conway and Dorothy Davis.

Publicity – Narelle Nolan

· Gazette. 4th Feb. Monthly announcement of WFGC meeting and details.
· Newsletter. February Flowering plants.

· Guest Speaker background – John Menzel. Thank You to John for his details.
· Article. February garden tips.

· Dates for diary

· Map for Garden Ramble  
Library – Carol Conway
· Rollover of borrowing pages (Excel program) for 2015. Thank You to Barry and Narelle.
· 30 DVDs, 250 books in library.  1/3 of borrowing is DVDs.
· Ordered 3 DVDs.
· GCA magazine – autumn edition – available.
· Free gardening magazines in library area.
Tours and Functions – Sharon Phillips
· Behind the Wall Darling Point. 20th March. Payment required today.
· Plant Collectors Fair 11th April. Lunch Norman Lindsay Gallery.
· Garden Ramble: Today – Janice Light. Map on table.
Five Minute Speaker. Q&A – Celeste Shadie.
Janine Shoemark. Five Minute Speaker
· Janine gave an overview of her garden record book. 
· This covers a five year period. 

· Records weekly details: 
average minimum and maximum temperatures, rainfall, 1st flower out, number and name of flowers out, tasks and activities, points of interest, flowers picked for inside and any Wow factors.
Janine answered items in Q&A book.
· Dying plant. Wrong fertiliser. Water to flush.
· Parrot problem. Water pistol.

· Bugs on hibiscus. Use vacuum or soapy water.
· Transplanting poinsettia. Unsuitable for planting in BM. Frosts.
· Asparagus. Plant in mound. Manure. Plan for 15 years in the one location. Three years until harvest.
· Prune fruit trees now (Febuary)

· Possums on roses. Yard sentinels.
MORNING TEA:
Guest Speaker introduced by Celeste Shadie.
John Menzel: Winkie Dahlias South Australia. Has grown dahlias since 1970s. Award winners in South Australia and Victoria. Exhibited Dahlias in New Zealand, South Australia, Victoria and NSW. Judged at major shows in Tasmania, Queensland, NSW, Victoria and South Australia. Also been on judging panels in NZ, Canada and USA. Ongoing President of Dahlia Society of Australia since its inception in 2008.

winkiedahlias.com
Meeting closed: 12.00 noon
Next meeting: Thursday 12th March 2015 
